Hydro Ottawa Limited 3025 Albion Road North, PO Box 8700 Ottawa, Ontario K1G 3S4 Tel.: (613) 738-5499 ext, 7472

Fax: (613) 738-5486 regulatoryaffairs@hydroottawa.com

Hydro Ottawa limitée 3025, chemin Albion Nord, C,P, 8700 Ottawa (Ontario) K1G 3S4 Tél,: (613) 738-5499 poste 7472 Téléc,: (613) 738-5486 regulatoryaffairs@hydroottawa.com





February 19, 2013

Ms.Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms Walli,

On Friday, February 15, 2013, the Regional Infrastructure Planning Working Group issued Appendix 1 to its report. Parties had been requested to provide comments to the Ontario Energy Board and the Regional Infrastructure Planning Working Group by today, February 19, 2013.

Hydro Ottawa is requesting an extension from the Ontario Energy Board to submit its comments on the report and Appendix 1 to Friday February 22, 2013. Hydro Ottawa requests this extension as Hydro Ottawa is not able to complete its review of the report and the appendices having received Appendix 1 late Friday afternoon. As well, other priorities do not make it possible to respond prior to Friday February 22, 2013.

We trust that this is satisfactory.

Patrick Hoey

Yours truly

Director, Regulatory Affairs